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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Rudi Scheffrahn

The  2006  annual  meeting  of   the  Florida  Entomological
Society  will  take  place  on   23-26  July  at  the  Jupiter
Beach  Resort  (JBR)  in  Jupiter, FL (see  annual  meeting
information in this newsletter).  At my request, Teresa
DuChene  sought  bids  from  hotels  in  northeastern  Florida,
but  high  room  rates  (>$200)  or  limited  facilities  forced
her  search  south  where  she  found  JBR.  Rates  will  be
$119/room.  In  general,  hotel  rates  have  escalated  in
recent  years  due  to  increased  demand  and  the  real  estate
boom, but considering the location and amenities of  the
JBR, the room rate was actually a reasonable deal.  For
comparison, the best JBR summer rate I could find on
expedia.com, which  rates  this  resort  at  3.5  stars, was
$187.    FES  will  have  the  entire  meeting  room  space
to  itself   which  is  all  conveniently  located  on  one  floor.
Those  wishing  to  organize  symposia  or  workshops
should  contact  program  chair  and  president-elect, Geri
Cashion at geribugs@mindspring.com.  Geri  will work
closely with vice president Rob Meagher
(rmeagher@gainesville.usda.ufl.edu) chair of  local
arrangements.

In  2005,  past-president  Steve  Lapointe  proposed  to
hold  our  2007  annual  meeting  in  Cartagena, Colombia,
in  conjunction  with  the  meeting  of  the  Colombian
Entomological  Society.  A   straw  poll  of   attendees  at
the  2005  awards  banquet   was   split   almost   evenly   in
favor  of  and  against  Steve’s  idea.   Some  members
agreed  with  Steve  that  a  meeting  outside  of   Florida
would  be  a  refreshing  exchange  with  our  foreign
colleagues  on  their  own  turf.  Others  were  concerned

about  the  cost,  attendance,  and  safety  of   such  a  meeting.
After  much  deliberation, the  FES  executive  committee
voted  to  keep  the  2007  meeting  in  Florida.  However,
the executive committee also voted that Steve and a
voluntary  contingent  from  the  FES  membership  will
represent  our  society  at  the  Cartagena  meeting.   FES
will  support  the  travel  expenses  of  three  graduate
students  who  will  be  invited  to  join  Steve’s  group.  These
students, selected  on  a  competitive  basis, will represent
FES  and  will  be  required  to  present  their  research
findings  at  the  Cartagena  meeting.

Jim Nation  has  agreed  to  remain  editor  of  the  Florida
Entomologist   for  another   year.  Together   with  a  team
of   six  associate  editors,  Jim   has  further  strengthened
the  editorial  and  publication  standards  that  make   FE
the  highest  quality  state/regional  entomological  journal  on
the continent.  However, there  remain  concerns  for  the
future.  Tom Walker’s fiscal assessment for
FES   (http://tjwalker.ifas.ufl.edu/FE$$outlook.pdf)   pre-
dicts a continued decline in library subscriptions of FE
which means that the number of published pages must
increase  to  maintain  revenue.  Therefore, our  membership
must  seek  to  attract   and  encourage  colleagues   to   publish
in   FE.   Recently,  the  dean  of   research  at  UF-IFAS
chose  to  discontinue   underwriting   the   cost  of
publications  submitted  by IFAS faculty. Because a
substantial  number  of   FE  authors  are  from  IFAS, this
may  negatively  impact  the  number  of  pages  published
in  FE  and,  thus,  decrease  revenue.   If   FES   begins
loosing   money  from   FE,  we  may  be  forced  to  consider
one  of   two  likely  future  options:  increase  dues   for   FES
membership or change the format of  FE  from  a more
costly  hard  copy  version  to  an  electronic  format  such
as  Zootaxa   (http://www.mapress.com/zootaxa/).
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Richard  Mankin   has  graciously  agreed  to  temporarily
chair  the  education  committee.  Please  check your
committee  assignments in  this  newsletter  and  direct  any
questions  or  comments  to  me at  rhsc@ufl.edu.

*****************************************
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

MINUTES
*****************************************
Edited minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting,
held January 10, 2006 at the USDA-ARS, are as
follows:

Attendance - at site or by teleconference:
Geri  Cashion, Nancy  Epsky,Teresa  DuChene, Amanda
Hodges, Bill Howard, Steve Lapointe, Richard Mankin,
Rob Meagher, Jim Nation, Rudi Scheffrahn,  and Tom
Walker.

Business Manager Report (Teresa DuChene)
The  financial  report  is  current  through  November 30,
2005: Morgan Stanley $93,511.45, Bank of America
$24,535.67,  for  total  assets  of  $118,047.12.

With the close of another year I would like to thank
everyone for all of  your  support  and  hard  work  for
the continued  success of  the  Florida  Entomological
Society.

Publications Report (James Nation)
The Florida Entomologist seems to be healthy. The
number of  Research papers and Scientific Notes pub-
lished  has  remained  about  the  same  for  the  past  5
years.

New  Associate  Editors  enlisted  in  late  2004  and
2005: Elzie McCord, Jr.  Division of  Natural  Sciences,
New  College  of  Florida, Sarasota, FL; Amanda
Hodges,  Entomololgy  and  Nematology Dept., UF/
IFAS,  Gainesville, FL; David  Held, Coastal Res. and
Ext. Ctr., Mississippi St. Univ., Biloxi, MS; Oscar
Liburd, Entomology and Nematology Dept., UF/IFAS,
Gainesville, FL; Dean  Paini, Entomology and  Nematol-
ogy  Dept.,  UF/IFAS,  Quincy,  FL;  G. V. P. Reddy,
Agric. Exp. Sta., Univ. of Guam, Mangilao, GUAM.

I  want  to  remind  authors  that  only  two  hard copies
are needed  per  manuscript  submission.

Program – 2006 (Geri Cashion)
Symposia  ideas  are  needed  for  the  2006  annual
meeting, as well as submitted papers, posters, and
student  presentations.

Florida Entomologist Fiscal Outlook
(Tom Walker)
A  report  was  presented  that  described  the  fiscal
outlook for the Florida Entomologist (available at
http://tjwalker.ifas.ufl.edu/epubi.htm#epub). This report
provides a comparison among years of  FES dues and
net income from our Journal, library revenue and a
comparison   with   the  Entomological  Society  of
America  (ESA)  journals  from 1994-2005,  net  income
vs. size of issue for the Florida Entomologist, the
number of pages published from 1994-2005, and a
comparison  of  page  charges  to  authors  for  ESA
journals and the Florida Entomologist.  The report
concludes with an outlook of our Journal and with a
suggestion that FES needs to advertise to a greater
extent the advantages of publishing in  Florida Ento-
mologist.

The Executive Committee thanks Dr. Walker for his
research  and  continued  interest  in  FES  and  in  the
health  and  well-being  of  the  Florida  Entomologist.

Computer  Resources Committee (Richard
Mankin)
Annual  meeting  pictures, newsletters, and journal
notifications  have  been  posted  on  the  FES  website,
but  support  by  our  web  service  provider  has been
slow  over   the  last  few  months.  We  have  not  been
able  to  login  and update  web  pages  yet  in  January.
If  this  problem  is  not  resolved  by  the  end  of  January,
it  may  be  necessary  for  us  to  switch  service
providers.

Contact has been made with John Oswald at Texas
A&M  University about a proposal he and colleagues
are  submitting  to  the  Entomological  Society of
America  Governing  Board  about  the  possibility of
ESA  review  of  web sites.  A  considerable  amount of
entomological content  is  now  being  placed on web
sites  that  could  not  easily  be  placed  in  a  journal.
Taxonomists and other researchers who have con-
structed  large  databases  on  the  Internet  are
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*****************************************

*****************************************particularly  interested  in  developing a  review  process
to  certify  content  and  enable  authors  to  receive  credit
for  their  efforts.  An  article  on   this  topic  was  published
recently in the Florida Entomologist.  The Florida
Entomological Society  has an opportunity  to  be  on the
forefront of these developments, as it was in making
journal  content  accessible  on  the  Internet  in 1993.

89th ANNUAL MEETING OF THE FLORIDA
ENTOMOLOGICAL SOCIETY

The 2006 annual  meeting  of  the  Florida  Entomological
Society will be held July 23-26 at the Jupiter Beach
Resort in Jupiter, FL.  In February 2005, the resort
completed  a  major  renovation  of  its  guest  rooms,
public  areas,  meeting  facilities, and  restaurant. Situated
at  the  intersection  of  Indiantown  Road  and  A1A, the
resort  has  easy access and  is only  minutes  from  I-95
and  the  Florida Turnpike.  Parking  is  free  and  the  lot
is steps from the resort entrance.  The resort also
features a  new 7,500 sq. ft. spa, outdoor  pool, fitness
center, and tennis courts set into a beautifully land-
scaped  family  atmosphere.

The  Jupiter  Beach  Resort  lies directly on 1,000 feet
of  private  beachfront  and  is  adjacent  to  Carlin  Park,
a 120-acre  county  beach  and  nature  area.  The  resort
is  also  a  short  walk  from  Jupiter  Beach  Park  where
the  Loxahatchee  River  Aquatic  Preserve  flows  into
the Atlantic Ocean through the Jupiter inlet.  The Pre-
serve is home to the American Alligator, Florida Mana-
tee, wood  storks, and  mangroves  and  is  contiguous
with beautiful 11,500-acre Jonathan Dickinson State
Park. The famous 1860  Jupiter lighthouse, build  on  an
Indian  midden dating  to AD  970, lies  a  mile  north of
the resort. See http://www.jupiterbeachresort.com/
for more information.

THE SOUTHERN PLANT DIAGNOSTIC
NETWORK

The Southern Plant Diagnostic Network (SPDN) is in
the process of revising its regional exotic arthropods of
concern list.  Subsequently, each state is requested to
develop an up-to-date list on 1) exotic arthropods of
concern that are of limited distribution in the U.S. or are
of regulatory importance and 2) exotic arthropods of
concern that are not known to be established in the U.S.

If you would like to contribute to this list, please send me
the following information at achodges@ifas.ufl.edu:

1) Scientific and common name (if available) of the pest
    of concern.
2) Major crop(s) involved
3) Pest status (established or not established in the U.S.).

The pest list information you provide will be used to
prioritize exotic arthropod educational activities and
development of training materials for the SPDN in 2006
and 2007.  Also, the possibility of using the pest list to
coordinate a regional identification training session on
several targeted exotic pests has been discussed by the
SPDN entomology subcommittee.  The target audience
for this training session would be land grant university
extension faculty and insect identification specialists.

If you have questions concerning this pest list request
or other  SPDN programs, please contact:

Amanda Hodges
SPDN Assistant Director in Entomology and Training/
Education
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology Dept.
PO Box 110620
Gainesville, FL 32611-0620
email: achodges@ifas.ufl.edu

*****************************************
STUDENT TRAVEL GRANT WINNERS

The following students were recently awarded a travel
grant from the Florida Entomological Society to assist
them with attending the 2005 Entomological Society of
America annual meeting in Ft. Lauderdale, FL:
Alejandro Arevalo, Rebecca Baldwin, Kirphton
Fray, Jason Meyer, Onour Moer, Amit Sethi,
Joseph Smith, and Cara Vazquez.  Congratulations
to all of you!

*****************************************



FES Newsletter Page  4

Treasurer/Business Manager
Teresa DuChene
Florida Entomological Society
P. O. Box 1007
Lutz, FL 33548-1007
FES PHONE 813-903-9234
FES FAX 813-979-4908
flaentsoc@worldnet.att.net

Editor of the Florida Entomologist
James L. Nation
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology Dept.
Box 110620, Bldg. 970
Gainesville, FL 32611-0620
352-392-1901 ext. 146
jln@ifas.ufl.edu

Members-At-Large
Forrest W. Howard
University of Florida
Fort Lauderdale Research and
Education Center
3205 College Ave.
Fort Lauderdale, FL  33314-7799
954-577-6300
fwhoward@ufl.edu

Nancy Epsky
USDA-ARS
Subtropical Horticulture Research
Station
13601 Old Cutler Road
Miami, FL 33158
305-254-3641
nepsky@saa.ars.usda.gov

Student Members
Cara Vazquez
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology Dept.
P. O. Box 110620
Gainesville, FL 342611-0620
352-392-1901
c1squirrel@aol.com

STANDING COMMITTEES

Publications
James Nation – Chair
jln@ifas.ufl.edu

Associate Editors and Spanish
Abstracts
Arshad Ali
Mid Florida Research & Education
Center, UF/IFAS, Sanford, FL

John L. Capinera
Entomology & Nematology Dept.,
UF/IFAS, Gainesville, FL

Ronald Cherry
Everglades Research & Education
Center, UF/IFAS, Belle Glade, FL

Joseph E. Eger
Dow AgroSciences, Tampa, FL

Nancy Epsky
USDA-ARS Subtropical Horticulture
Research Station, Miami, FL

J. Howard Frank
Entomology & Nematology Dept.,
UF/IFAS, Gainesville, FL

David Held, Coastal Res. &  Ext.
Ctr., Mississippi St. Univ., Biloxi, MS

Amanda Hodges
Entomology & Nematology Dept.,
UF/IFAS, Gainesville, FL

Forrest W. Howard
Ft. Lauderdale Research & Education
Center, UF/IFAS, Ft. Lauderdale, FL

Norman C. Leppla
Entomology & Nematology Dept.,
UF/IFAS, Gainesville, FL

FLORIDA
ENTOMOLOGICAL SOCIETY

COMMITTEE ROSTER
2005-2006

Revised February 2, 2006
Robert Meagher, Vice-President
and Jeff Shapiro, Secretary, FES

EXECUTIVE BOARD

President
Rudolph H. Scheffrahn
University of Florida
Fort Lauderdale Research and
Education Center
3205 College Avenue
Fort Lauderdale, FL  33314-7799
954-577-6300
rhsc@ufl.edu

Past President
Stephen L. Lapointe
SLL13@cornell.edu

President-Elect
Geri Cashion
2948 Landmark Way
Palm Harbor, FL  34684
727-787-3669
geribugs@mindspring.com

Vice President
Robert Meagher
10000 SW 52nd Ave., Y-153
Gainesville, FL  32608
rmeagherjr@juno.com

Secretary
Jeffrey Shapiro
USDA-ARS-CMAVE
1700 SW 23rd Drive
Gainesville, FL  32608
jshapiro@gainesville.usda.ufl.edu
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Oscar Liburd
Entomology & Nematology Dept.,
UF/IFAS, Gainesville, FL

Elzie McCord
Jr. Division of Natural Sciences, New
College of Florida, Sarasota, FL

Dean Paini
Entomology & Nematology Dept.,
UF/IFAS, Quincy, FL

G. V. P. Reddy
Agric. Exp. Sta., Univ. of Guam,
Mangilao, GUAM

Robert Vander Meer
USDA-ARS-CMAVE, Gainesville, FL

Spanish Abstracts:
Gregory A. Evans
USDA, Beltsville, MD

Program
Geri Cashion – Chair
geribugs@mindspring.com

Local Arrangements
Robert Meagher – Chair
rmeagherjr@juno.com

Public Relations
Amanda Hodges – Chair
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology Dept.
P.O. Box 110620
Gainesville, FL 32611-0620
352-392-1901 ext. 122
achodges@ufl.edu

Oscar Liburd
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology Dept.
P.O. Box 110620
Gainesville, FL 32611-0620
352-392-1901 ext. 108
oeliburd@ifas.ufl.edu

Membership
J. Scott Ferguson – Chair
7145 58th Avenue
Vero Beach, FL  32967
772-567-5218 ext. 119
scott.ferguson@syngenta.com

Jorge E. Peña
University of Florida
Tropical Research and Education
Center
18905 S.W. 280 St.
Homestead, FL  33031
305-246-7001 ext. 223
jepe@ifas.ufl.edu

Michael Rogers
University of Florida
Citrus Research and Education
Center
700 Experiment Station Rd.
Lake Alfred, FL  33850
863-956-1151 ext. 1224
mrogers@crec.ifas.ufl.edu

Honors and Awards

Nominating
Stephen L. Lapointe – Chair
SLL13@cornell.edu

Resolutions
Rita Duncan – Chair
University of Florida
Tropical Research and Education
Center
18905 SW 280th Street
Homestead, FL 33031-3314
305-246-6341
red@ifas.ufl.edu

Fiscal
William Overholt – Chair
University of Florida
Indian River Research and Education
Center
2199 South Rock Rd.

Ft. Pierce, FL  34945
772-468-3922 ext. 143
waoverholt@ifas.ufl.edu

Eileen Buss
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology Dept.
Box 110620, Bldg. 970
Gainesville, FL 32611-0620
352-392-1901 ext. 116
eabuss@ufl.edu

Student Activities
Marco A. Toapanta – Chair
Bayer CropScience
19046 Bruce B. Downs Blvd., PMB
221
Tampa, FL  33647
813-907-2938
marco.toapanta@bayercropscience.com

Wayne Hunter
USDA-ARS USHRL
2001 South Rock Road
Ft. Pierce, FL  34945
772-462-5898
whunter@ushrl.ars.usda.gov

David Schuster
University of Florida
Gulf Coast Research and Education
Center
5007 60th Street East
Bradenton, FL  34203-9511
941-751-7636 ext. 247
dschuster@ifas.ufl.edu

William Kern Jr.
University of Florida
Fort Lauderdale Research and
Education Center
3205 College Avenue
Fort Lauderdale, FL  33314
954-577-6329
FAX 954-475-4125
whk@ufl.edu
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AD-HOC COMMITTEES

Newsletter
Cara Vazquez – Editor
c1squirrel@aol.com

Ron Cave – Co-editor
University of Florida
Indian River Research and Education
Center
2199 South Rock Rd.
Ft. Pierce, FL  34945
772-468-3922 ext. 143
rdcave@ifas.ufl.edu

William Overholt – Co-editor
waoverholt@ifas.ufl.edu

Computer Resources
Richard Mankin – Chair
rmankin@nersp.nerdc.ufl.edu

Tom Walker
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology Dept.
P. O. Box 110620
Gainesville, FL 32611-0620
352-392-1901 ext. 125
tjw@ifas.ufl.edu

Sanford D. Porter,
sdporter@gainesville.usda.ufl.edu

Education
Richard Mankin – Chair
rmankin@nersp.nerdc.ufl.edu

Pioneer Lecturer Award
Joe Funderburk – Chair
University of Florida
North Florida Research and Education
Center
30 Research Road
Quincy, FL 32351
850-875-7146
jef@ifas.ufl.edu

David Hall
USDA-ARS USHRL
2001 South Rock Road
Ft. Pierce, FL  34945
772-462-5814
dhall@ushrl.ars.usda.gov

Harold Denmark
10930 N.W. 12th Place
Gainesville, FL 32606
352-332-1441
hdenmar@ibm.net

Norman Leppla
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology Dept.
P.O. Box 110620
Gainesville FL, 32611
352-392-1901 ext. 120
ncl@ifas.ufl.edu

John Sivinski,
jsivinski@gainesville.usda.ufl.edu

Operating Guidelines and  By-Laws
J. Howard Frank
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology Dept.
P.O. Box 110620
Gainesville, FL 32611-0620
352-392-1901 ext. 128
jhf@ifas.ufl.edu

Managing Invasive Species
Jim Cuda – Chair
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology Dept.
P.O. Box 110620
Gainesville FL, 32611
352-392-1901 ext. 126
jcuda@ifas.ufl.edu

Norman Leppla, ncl@ifas.ufl.edu

J. Howard Frank, jhf@ifas.ufl.edu

Catherine Mannion,
CMannion@ifas.ufl.edu

George O’Meara,
GFO@ifas.ufl.edu

Keith Griffith,
Keith_Griffith@cromptoncorp.com

Rudi Scheffrahn, rhsc@ufl.edu

Connie Riherd,
riherdc@doacs.state.fl.us

Mike Thomas,
thomasm@doacs.state.fl.us

Moses Kairo,
moseskairo@yahoo.com

Amy Roda,
Amy.L.Roda@aphis.usda.gov

Long Range Planning
J. Howard Frank – Chair
jhf@ifas.ufl.edu

Norman Leppla, ncl@ifas.ufl.edu

Cara Vazquez, c1squirrel@aol.com

Tom Walker, tjw@ifas.ufl.edu


